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200 South Hamilton Road  Gahanna, OH 43230 

614.342.4000 Phone  614.342.4100 Fax  www.gahanna.gov 

 

 

Project Summary – 142 Spring Park Place  

 

Meeting Date: January 8, 2025 

 

Zoning: Large Lot Residential (R-1) 

 

Application Type(s): Variance (V) 

 

Staff Representative: Maddie Capka, Planner II 

 

Recommendation: Staff recommends approval of the application.  

 

Location Map:  
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Staff Review 
 

Overview 

The applicant is requesting approval of a variance to allow a 256 SF screened-in porch within a rear yard 

setback. The Zoning Code requires a 25 ft rear yard setback for the principal structure on the lot, and the 

addition is 20 ft from the rear property line at the closest point. 

Under the previous Zoning Code, this property was zoned SF-2, which also had a rear yard setback of 25 

ft. However, “attached accessory structures” had a reduced rear setback of 15 ft. Under the new Zoning 

Code, attached additions or structures must comply with setbacks for the principal structure. The 

addition meets current side yard setback and lot coverage requirements. 

Review Criteria 

Variance (V) 

The following variance has been requested: 

1. 1103.07(e) – Large Lot Residential 

a. The principal structure must be at least 25 ft from the rear property line. 

b. The proposed addition is 20 ft from the rear property line. 

 

Before granting a variance, Planning Commission shall find that: 

a) The variance is not likely to result in substantial change to the essential character of the 

neighborhood; 

b) The variance is not likely to result in damage to adjoining properties; 

c) The variance is not likely to affect the delivery of governmental services (e.g., water, sewer, 

garbage); 

d) The variance is not likely to result in environmental impacts greater than what is typical for 

other lots in the neighborhood. 

e) The variance is necessary for the economical use of the property, and such economical use of 

the property is not easily achieved through some method other than a variance; and, 

f) The variance is not likely to undermine the objectives of the land use plan. 

 

Recommendation 

Staff recommends approval of the variance as submitted. The screened-in porch is 20 ft from the north 

property line at its closest point, so the entire porch does not encroach into the setback. The porch is 

also being constructed over the exact location of the existing concrete patio. Based on the configuration 

of the house on the lot, the porch is not visible from the ROW. Its also partially screened from the 

adjacent properties to the north and west by mature foliage. 
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